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Stan Stefanski, General Chair called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:45pm.

General Chair-Stan Stefanski

-Request for help at the Senior Circuit meet to be held at Pitt on July 6,7,8, 2007.  This is an AMS event and all Clubs are needed  to help run the meet.

-Thank you to Dave Buerger for acting as Zone Coordinator for the Short Course Zone trip.

-Dan Smith has volunteered to be the 2007 Long Course Zone Coordinator.

-Scott Wilshire was name the AMS Official of the Year.

-Upcoming seminars:  General Chair meeting-Stan Stefanski to attend.  Officials meeting-Scott Wishire to attend.

-The Age Group Committee, Executive Board and Senior Committee did not approve the request presented at the March HOD meeting to fund the swimmers going to the Select Camp in Maryland.  There was a motion from the floor by Jeff Armstrong and second by Jill Grater for funding to occur.  Todd Clark discussed that AMS has not in the past funded camps but rather funds “competition type” events, i.e. Sectionals, Nationals, etc.
A vote was taken and the motion was defeated.

AMS Election:

Stan Stefanski, General Chair reported the following list of nomination:

General Chair- Mike Ginsberg

Age Group Chair- Ed Bahan, Donna Beyerl

Registrar-Jerry Schaefer, Jamy Pfister

Tech Planning-Georgiann Barry
Safety Chair-Dan Smith

Stan asked the House for nominations from the floor.  Jill Grater and Donna Beyeral were nominated for Secretary.  Bob Rinsma was nominated for Tech Planning.

A motion was called to close the General Chair nominations. Greg Stein moved, Dan Smith second, motion carried.

A motion was called to close the Secretary nominations.  Mike Ginsberg motioned, Dan Smith second, motion carried.

A motion was called to close the Age Group Chair nominations.  Greg Stein motioned, Don Wagner second, motion carried.

A motion was called to close the Registrar nominations.  Dan Smith motioned, Greg Stein second, motion carried.

A motion was called to close the Tech Planning nominations.  Dan Smith motioned, Mike Garza second, motion carried.

A motion was called to close the Safety Chair nominations.  Mike Ginsberg motioned, Greg Stein second, motion carried.

The General Chair then asked the House for a vote by acclamation to accept the General Chair and Safety nominations.  The House approved the proposed slate by unanimous vote.
Verification of the delegates present was done and the ballots then distributed.  After collecting the ballots, Dan Smith and another HOD rep left the room to count the ballots.  
Secretary

Marian Bindas absent. 
 The General Chair asked if there were any questions on the March minutes posted to the website.  No corrections noted to these minutes.  Greg Stein moved and John Toth seconded a motion to approve the March, 2007 minutes.  Motion carried.

Treasurer

Diane Connor reported on the April, 2007 financial statements posted to the website.  There was no discussion of the financial statements.  Greg Stein moved and Mike Ginsberg seconded a motion to accept the financial statements as presented.  Motion carried.
It was noted that the 2006 federal tax return had been prepared and mailed to both the IRS and USA Swimming.  The “review” of the financial records should be received by the end of the month for presentation to the HOD in July.

Dave Buerger motioned to take the savings from the Short Course Zone meet trip and apply those savings to the upcoming Long Course Zone meet trip.  The savings was approx. $772.  The motion was seconded by Greg Stein.  Motion carried.
Administrative Chair

Mike Ginsberg reported that the work group of himself, Jerry Schaefer, Diane Connor and Tom Donati had been working on the development of a job description and funding sources for the proposed Permanent Office Manager.  The recommendation should be presented to the HOD in July.

A request from Age Group regarding a change to the coach funding of the ASCA meeting to funding of the Eastern States coach’s clinic was presented.  A motion was made to fund up to 10 coaches at $100 each, for those coaches registered with USA Swimming five years or less, to attend the Eastern States Coach’s Clinic.  Motion approved.

The “Ed Shupsky Memorial Fund Resolution” was presented (copy attached).  Mike Ginsberg motioned and Greg Stein seconded.  Motion carried.

Registration Chair

Jerry Schaefer reported that two new Clubs, Sewickley YMCA and Penn State Erie, have registered.  There is a potential of three additions clubs to soon be registered.
Jerry reported that the Times/Registration seminar he recently attended was beneficial and recommends AMS representatives continue to attend any future seminars.

Age Group Chair

Pete Barry absent.

Ed Bahan presented the report from the Eastern Zone meeting attended by Pete Barry, Jamy Pfister, and Pete Gannon (copy attached).
Ed also presented a proposed revision to the Operating Procedures prepared by the Age Group Committee.(copy attached)
Questions from the floor regarding the possibility of Pitt hosting the short course zone meet in the future was discussed.  Eric Stefanski stated that TPIT was looking into the availability of the pool and the possibility of hosting the meet. 

Senior Chair

Todd Clark announced the Jr. Athlete election information was posted on the website.

The Senior Circuit meets this year will be held in Youngstown State University (June) and Pitt (July).

The Short Course Zone Team from AMS placed 4th overall at the recent meet.

Funding for Spring Sectionals is almost complete.
Todd is looking into sending a group of AMS swimmers to the Olympic Training Center.  Details are still being worked on.

Coach’s Representative

Don Wagner stated that work had begun on next year’s Sr. Circuit meets.

Report on Election results

Dan Smith announced the results of the election:

Secretary    Donna Beyerl

Age Group Chair
Ed Bahan

Registration

Jamy Pfister

Tech Planning
Tie between Bob Rinsma and 

Georgiann Barry

Ballots were then redistributed for the Tech Planning vote.  After counting the ballots, Dan Smith announced that Bob Rinsma was elected.
Motion to destroy the ballots was made.  Motion carried.

Stan noted that the position of Administrative Chair would now be vacant (with the election of Mike Ginsberg).  Anyone interested in the position should contact Mike.

New Business

Dave Buerger discussed the upcoming JCCS Classic meet and the situation that arose with two Teams being eliminated from the meet do to the high entry limit. A motion was made to set up and approve a meet at Pitt for those Teams.  Dan Smith seconded.  Discussion was held.  Stan stated that the meet cannot be observed or sanctioned since it does not meet the requirements.  In order to receive approved status, a meet application and invitation must be submitted to the Age group Committee 8 weeks before the meet date.  This situation does not meet the criteria.  Concern from the floor was voiced that those affected swimmers are missing an opportunity to swim for funding requirements.  It was noted that several other meets during the season would be available for them to meet their funding requirements.
A motion was made to approve the meet at Pitt.  A request was made to vote by a show of hands.  Those in favor-8 votes, those opposed-overwhelming majority.  Motion denied.

Adjournment

Greg Stein motioned to adjourn.  Mike Ginsberg seconded the motion.  Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:40pm.

Submitted

Diane Connor

